
 

 

  

Training Circular No. 5 of 2002 

No.3-TR(20)/2000                                                                          Dated: March 14, 
2002 

 
Sir, 

It has been observed by the Directorate that number of Institutes in the area of Maritime Training & 

Education are using names and emblems which are prohibited under the "Emplem and Names 

(Prevention of Improper Use Act 1959", in the title of the name of Institutes. Under Item 7 of the 

Schedule to the above Act, the word 'National'. 'National Institute of', 'Indian Institute of', etc. are not to 

be used since it gives the impression that the Institute has the participation or the patronge of the Govt. 

Any person who contravences the provision of the Act shall be liable for prosecution under the Act. 

It is, therefore, requested that the Institutes who are using above names are to apply for change of 

name immediately. The Directorate will permit them to have a new name without further processing and 

without anynew fees, provided the proposal is received within 60 days from the date of this letter. 

 
Sd/- 
( Naresh Salecha) 
Sr. Dy. Director General of Shipping 

  

 

   

 


